


 Giving… 
“Upon the first day of the week, let everyone of you lay by him in  

store as God hath prospered him”   I Corinthians 16:2 
 

General Offering July 31, 2022…...……….................…....$ 6,500.25 
Average Weekly Offerings 2022……………...………………….$ 5,894.23 
Weekly Offerings Budget 2022 …………….…………………....$  6,601.24 

 
A gentle request not to designate funds for missions.  Our missions support 

payments are made in accordance with our annual budget. 

   Glenridge Bible Church offers a Sunday School program called DiscipleLand 
for older children and a staffed nursery for each Sunday Morning service. 

(DiscipleLand is not offered on the first Sunday of each month (Family  
Sundays), however, the nursery is available. 

 

Children must be registered at the desk in the lobby to participate in  
DiscipleLand or the nursery. 

 

Please email AngelaJantzi@hotmail.com to stay informed of upcoming events 
and program scheduling. 

 

Additionally, for parents with infants, there is a quiet room available at the 
back of the sanctuary for nursing, changing, or simply fussing babies.  Sound is 

piped in so you can still hear the service at a baby-friendly volume. 

 Our Office Relocation project is well underway.    If you’d like 
to see the progress, please remember to stay outside of the  

construction area.  The windows offer a great view while  
maintaining safety.   

  If you have any questions, please speak with Frank  
Peters, Larry Srigley, or Juergen Harder following the service. 

 
 
 

Henley Concerts are in the works for  
September 11th and October 23rd. 

Check website, bulletin, and info loop for details. 

Office Schedule(s) 
Pastor Bobby has 2 days off per week.  These are Monday and Saturday. 

 

Please respect Pastor Bobby’s work schedule and relay your message(s) 
through the church office by phone or email.  

 

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30—5:00. 
905.937.1326   or   GlenridgeBC@gmail.com 

 

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can  
ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs. 

 We have teachers (mostly),  
directors, and admin folks lined up.  
But we could use helpers in our  Gym 
(younger, more energy-gifted,  
individuals might feel more drawn to 
this role) and also “Listeners” that 
simply  sit with kids at the beginning of 
the night to hear them say their verses 

and sign their books to show completion (this portion usually finishes by 
6:30pm).  Some classroom helpers can also help us in fulfilling our Safe Place 
obligations of personnel-to-children ratios. 
 

 It is very important to know that all volunteers must go through our Plan 
to Protect training and be ‘Safe Place’ certified.  This process involves a Police 
Check and a training seminar held here at the church in September. 
 

 We are having a meeting for AWANA volunteers and leaders this  
 Thursday, August 11th at 6:30pm at the Haleks’ home in Welland. 

Directory Update: 
 

Rosalie Pankoff has moved from Anchor Pointe to Henley House. 
Rosalie’s new address is: 
20 Ernest Street, #1121A 

St. Catharines, ON 
L2N 7T2 

 
(Cards are very much appreciated) 



Glenridge Bible Church’s 

“Mission of the Month” for August 
Please remember to pray for,  

and encourage, our GBC missionaries. 
 

Lynn Middleton 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

serving with Christar Canada 

 
 

Truth for Teens - Ozzie’s Pantry 
August – Hygiene Supplies - shampoo, 

body wash, tooth paste 
Your Donations are used by Rick and 

Heather to extend their hospitality, love and assistance to at-risk youth 
as Rick mentors and teaches them using Ozzie’s Garage 

 
Please continue to pray for Bas and Anadel Jensen. Anadel has a tumor 

on her liver and is awaiting needed treatment.  Her recent CT Scan  
indicates that although previous treatment has been helpful, new 

spots indicate the need for further treatment.  Please pray for healing 
for Anadel and comfort for the family. 

Bas and Anadel are our independent missionaries in Hong Kong 
They are the missionaries you support with your non-receiptable love 

offering in the baskets available on Communion Sundays. 
  

Please continue to pray for Intervarsity Christian Fellowship 
For volunteers and wisdom for Tanner Kennedy as he leads the  

Intervarsity Team and for successful outreach through their Vendor 
Booth at the current Canada Summer Games. 

Joel 1 : 1-20 
 

 The word of the Lord that came to Joel, the son of Pethuel: 
  

 Hear this, O elders, and listen, all inhabitants of the land. Has anything 
like this happened in your days or in your fathers’ days? Tell your sons about it, 
and let your sons tell their sons, and their sons the next generation. 
  

 What the gnawing locust has left, the swarming locust has eaten; and 
what the swarming locust has left, the creeping locust has eaten; and what the 
creeping locust has left, the stripping locust has eaten. Awake, drunkards, and 
weep; and wail, all you wine drinkers, on account of the sweet wine that is cut 
off from your mouth. For a nation has invaded my land, mighty and without 
number; its teeth are the teeth of a lion, and it has the fangs of a lioness. It 
has made my vine a waste and my fig tree splinters. It has stripped them bare 
and cast them away; Their branches have become white. 
  

 Wail like a virgin girded with sackcloth for the bridegroom of her youth. 
The grain offering and the drink offering are cut off from the house of the Lord. 
The priests mourn, the ministers of the Lord. The field is ruined, the land 
mourns; for the grain is ruined, the new wine dries up, fresh oil fails. Be 
ashamed, O farmers, wail, O vinedressers, for the wheat and the barley;  
because the harvest of the field is destroyed. The vine dries up and the fig 
tree fails; the pomegranate, the palm also, and the apple tree, all the trees of 
the field dry up. Indeed, rejoicing dries up from the sons of men. 
  

 Gird yourselves with sackcloth and lament, O priests; wail, O ministers of 
the altar! Come, spend the night in sackcloth O ministers of my God, for the 
grain offering and the drink Offering are withheld from the house of your God. 
  

 Consecrate a fast, proclaim a solemn assembly; gather the elders and all 
the inhabitants of the land to the house of the Lord your God, and cry out to 
the Lord. Alas for the day! For the day of the Lord is near, and it will come as  
destruction from the Almighty. Has not food been cut off before our eyes, 
gladness and joy from the house of our God? The seeds shrivel under their 
clods; the storehouses are desolate, the barns are torn down, for the grain is 
dried up. How the beasts groan! The herds of cattle wander aimlessly because 
there is no pasture for them; even the flocks of sheep suffer. To You, O Lord, I 
cry; for fire has devoured the pastures of the wilderness and the flame has 
burned up all the trees of the field. Even the beasts of the field  pant for You; 
for the water brooks are dried up and fire has devoured the pastures of the 
wilderness. 



Today at Glenridge Bible Church 

“Then your houses shall be filled and the houses of all your  
servants and the houses of all the Egyptians, something which  

neither your fathers nor your grandfathers have seen, from  
the day that they came upon the earth until this day.” 

And he turned and went out from Pharoah. 
         Exodus 10 : 6 

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 
Today 10:00am Communion Service with Pastor Bobby 

Monday   7:00pm Prayer Meeting  
Wednesday   6:30pm Bible Study & Prayer Meeting 
Thursday   6:30pm AWANA Meeting at the Haleks’ 
Saturday   8:00am Men’s Prayer Fellowship (Prayer Room) 

Next Sunday 10:00am Worship Service with Pastor Bobby 

Order of Service 
 

 

Call to Worship — #26 “A Mighty Fortress is Our God” 
 

Key Verse & Prayer 
 

Celebration Around the Lord’s Table 
 

Hymns of Praise 
#495 “Heaven Came Down” 

#530 “Saved, Saved!” 
 

Worship Through our Tithes and Offerings 
 

DiscipleLand Segment 
 

Scripture Reading 
Joel 1 : 1-20 

 

Message — Pastor Bobby 

“Teachable Moments” 
 

Closing Hymn — #8 “Praise to the Lord, the Almighty” 
 

Benediction 

We are having a luncheon at 
The Mandarin Buffet on 

 

Wednesday, August 17th  
at 12:00 noon.   

 

All ladies are welcome. 
 

If you are interested, please call Marion Sharp @ 905.937.9548 
to confirm a reservation by Tuesday, August 16th. 

Our Fundraising Team has frozen 
Ground Beef Meat Pies available! 

$5 each   or   2 for $10  
(with a great Glenridge Bible Church Tote Bag) 

 

400°F for 1 hour. 
Nothing could be simpler! 

 

Please see Richard Biega after the service  
to get yours today! 

(Limited quantities.  First come, first served.) 

MEAT PIES!! 

Git yer MEAT PIES HERE!!! 

With the success of our outdoor BBQ Worship Service earlier this year, 
(and we have some supplies left over)…. 

 

August 28th will be GBC’s  
Second Summer Service with Snackage and Salads 

 

We’ll have the hotdogs and hamburgers ready,  
you can bring salads to share with everyone. 

 
This is a rain or shine event  

(obviously we’ll move indoors if it’s raining). 



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

Welcome to our  
 Communion Service 
   this Lord’s Day  
   

    August 07th, 2022 
    Pastor Bobby Halek 

    “Teachable Moments” 
 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com  www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Follow us on Facebook 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 

Thank You for Praying 

Please pray for those suffering loss.   
 We have a number of other GBC folks that have experienced 
 the loss of a loved one or friend.  Please lift them up  
 corporately for peace and comfort in their time of loss. 
Note of Praise! 
* There is no longer a mass in Maureen Lemire’s leg! 
Requests for Prayer 
* Joyce Abernethy’s Sister-in-law is in the hospital following a 
 stroke.  Please pray for Brenda, her doctors, and her family. 
* Helmut Harder is very slowly recovering from his infection and 
 is slowly gaining strength.  Please pray for continued healing. 
* Eleanor Leigh’s husband, Greg, is back home from the hospital 
 Please continue to pray for Greg, Eleanor and the family. 
* Eleanor also requests prayer regarding her son’s liver disease 
 and a return to faith.  
* John, a friend of Nathaniel Srigley, was in a serious house fire  
 recently and is healing from very serious burns and doing 
 much better.  Thank you for your continued prayers for healing 
 for John. 
* Ursula Savoie reports that her nephew, Jesse Penner’s  
 tumours are no longer responding to treatments. Their growth 
 is spreading .He is still fighting and needs prayer. The family 
 thanks everyone for their prayers. 
* Quin McColgan, (friend of the Luchkanyns) fighting cancer. His  
 kidney is now failing and they are ceasing chemotherapy. 
* Linda James is still experiencing pain but is slowly recovering 
 from her fall and blood clot issues.  Please pray for healing for 
 Linda. 
* Toni Goodliff requests continued prayer for healing as she is 
 undergoing chemo and radiation therapy for lung cancer.  
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and 
 Ron Clattenburg, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh,  
 Bev Williams, Helmut Harder, Fred and Hilda Glucker, Mildred 
 Levair, Hugh and Eleanor Rogers, Mary Lockett. 


